
CITY OF VINELAND, NJ 

RESOLUTION NO. 2020- 

A RESOLUTION AWARDING A PROFESSIONAL 
SERVICES AGREEMENT TO FORD, SCOTT & 
ASSOCIATES, LLC, OCEAN CITY, NJ TO PERFORM THE 
DUTIES OF AUDITOR AND OTHER RELATED 
ACCOUNTING SERVICES. 

WHEREAS, the City of Vineland has heretofore advertised for proposals for Professional 
Services for Municipal Auditing Services; and 

WHEREAS, the Requests were published on the City of Vineland’s official newspaper 
and official website; and 

WHEREAS, two (2) proposals were received and referred to the Chief Financial Officer 
for evaluation and recommendation; and 

WHEREAS, it has been recommended that a contract for the required services be 
awarded to Ford, Scott & Associates, LLC, Ocean City, NJ, for Municipal Auditing Services and 
related Accounting Services on behalf of the City of Vineland covering Calendar Year ending 
December 31, 2019, in an amount not to exceed $81,000.00, in accordance with the fee schedule 
submitted based upon the proposal received, pursuant to a fair and open process; and 

WHEREAS, the Auditor and City acknowledge that should the City request performance 
of additional services not contemplated by the engagement letter, the parties would discuss the 
scope and cost of the additional services which would be billed in accordance with the schedule 
of compensation work rates submitted; and 

WHEREAS, the availability of funds for said Professional Services Contract to be 
awarded herein have been certified by the Chief Financial Officer; and 

WHEREAS, the Local Public Contract Law (N.J.S.A. 40A:11-1, et seq) requires that the 
Resolution authorizing the award of contract for Professional Services without competitive 
bidding and the contract itself must be available for public inspection. 

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the City Council of the City of Vineland 
that said contract for Professional Services for Municipal Auditing Services and other related 
Accounting Services, be awarded to Ford, Scott & Associates, LLC, Ocean City, NJ, based upon 
the proposal received, pursuant to a fair and open process, in the amount not to exceed 
$81,000.00, in accordance with the fee schedule submitted, for a contract period beginning 
February 1, 2019 through January 31, 2020;  

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that additional Services out of the normal scope of the 
Audit engagement letter will be agreed upon in advance and be billed separately according to the 
submitted billing rate schedule and amount determined before services are rendered. 

Adopted: 

President of Council 

ATTEST: 

City Clerk 
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